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systems do provide some estimates of occupational injuries and illnesses. However,
these other systems tend to collect only a smal] amount of data or they are not consistent
across states.

Recently, some academic studies haye asserted that our Survey undercounts the
mber of workplace Injuries and illnesses. A review of this literature suggests that



not include all public sector workers, the self-employed, workers in households and on
small farms. To partially address this, we are expanding our Survey to include
government workers. Starting with the 2008 survey, BLS will collect State and local
government data for all states. This wil] allow us to release estimates for some high
hazard public sector occupations such as police and firefighters. In addition, BLS is
exploring with OSHA ways to collect data for Federa] government agencies,

workers.

The last undercount allegation is that our Survey does not count some worker
injuries and illnesses that are within the scope of the Survey. These allegations come

The BLS takes claims of potential underreporting seriously and has begun a
number of activities to understand and, if necessary, address the issue,

First, in 2007, BLS conducted a quality assurance survey that indicated that the
Survey accurately captured the data entered on employers’ OSHA logs.

an audit of employers’ OSHA logs, which is an activity outside of BLS’s
Jjurisdiction.

Fourth, BLS has discussed with NIOSH the possibility of conducting research in
partnership.

BLS has already begun research with matched workers compensation and survey
data for a single state. Some preliminary findings suggest that a variety of factors may
explain apparent undercount results.



Another explanation is that some workers’ compensatjon cases for a particular
year are entered into the data base long after the end of that year. In order to be timely,
the Survey collects data soon after the end of a calendar year, perhaps before some of

Finally, there are some methodological issues that might magnify research
estimates of the Survey undercount. For example, our Survey collects data for
establishments, while workers’ compensation data are reported by company. When a

In summary, the BLS believes that a variety of factors may account for the
research showing differences between the cases captured in the Survey of Occupational
Injuries and Illnesses and in other data systems. The BLS has initiated a program of
research to understand and explain these differences. Within the constraints of its
mission as a statistical agency, BLS will continue to work to ensure that the Survey
accurately measures within-scope workplace injuries and illnesses.

I'look forward to addressing your questions.



